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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2002-0425

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that a public hearing will be held before the Metropolitan King County Council, Room 1001, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington, on the 10th day of February, 2003, at 1:30 p.m., to consider adoption of Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2002-0425, authorizing the executive to enter into an interlocal agreement between King County and the City of Bellevue for transfer to the City of the Eastside Justice Center property, situated in Bellevue, Council District No. 11.

SUMMARY

The King County Council has concluded discussions with the City of Bellevue and other suburban cities with regard to a new jail services agreement.  The transfer of the subject property is part of the jail services agreement.  The King County Council will consider an ordinance on February 10, 2003, approving the transfer to the City.

The Eastside Justice Center property is located at 1440 116th Avenue N.E. and 1412 116th Avenue N.E. in Bellevue, Washington.  As part of the proposed jail services agreement with the cities of Seattle and Bellevue and the other suburban cities, the cities have agreed to phase-out their use of the King County Adult Detention facilities over the 10-year term of the jail services agreement.  As part of the consideration in the agreement, King County would transfer the Eastside Justice Center property to the City of Bellevue on behalf of all cities that are parties to the jail services agreement.  The cities will use the property or proceeds from sale of the property to contribute to the cost of building or contracting for corrections or alternative corrections facilities for city inmates.  Under the terms of the transfer agreement, King County would transfer the facility to the City no later than July 1, 2004.  Should the cities fail to meet the terms of the jail services agreement with respect to the use of the property and the phase out of their inmate population, the City will transfer ownership of the property back to King County.  Or, if the property has been sold, the City will pay the County an amount equal to the net price of the property plus interest.

A copy of Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2002-0425 will be mailed upon request to the Clerk of the Council, Room W-1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-296-1020.  It is available on the Internet at http://www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.


DATED at Seattle, Washington, this 31st day of January, 2003.

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

KING COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Anne Noris

Clerk of the Council

